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PRESS RELEASE 

 

IHRA sealed two healthcare establishments over different malpractices 

 

ISLAMABAD: The Islamabad Healthcare Regulatory Authority (IHRA) has sealed two Healthcare 

Establishments (HCEs) in different areas of ICT.  

IHRA inspection teams carried out inspections of 45 Healthcare Establishments (HCEs) in different 

areas of Islamabad Capital Territory during the past three weeks.  

Naimat Shah Clinic and Bilal Clinic were sealed due to malpractices like absence of qualified medical 

staff, unhygienic conditions and absence of proper waste management system, not getting 

registration with IHRA.  

IHRA suspended the services of two Healthcare Establishments (HCEs) over different medical non-

compliances. The Hospital, Saif Medical Center and Diagnostics were suspended. 

29 Healthcare Establishments were served notices for minor non-compliances and instructed to 

comply with the directions given by inspections team. 7 HCEs were found closed upon arrival by 

inspection teams. 5 Healthcare Establishments (HCEs) were recommended for registration and 

revocation of suspension. 

IHRA inspection teams also visited Blood Bank of Maroof International Hospital, MaxHealth Hospital 

and Pakistan Bait ul Mal Thalassemia Centre (Sundas Foundation) and instructed to comply with the 

directions given by the inspection teams for improvements. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


